RIVERSIDE CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING: December 18, 2017

The Riverside City Council Special meeting opened at 6:33 pm in City Hall with Mayor Allen
Schneider requesting roli call. Council members present were: Bob Schneider Jr., Tom Sexton,
Rob Weber, Ralph Schnoebelen, and Jeanine Redlinger.

Motion by Redlinger to approve the agenda. Second by Sexton, passed 5-0.

Weber moved to approve the minutes from December 11" and Travel Mart’s Alcohol permit.
Second by Schnoebelen, passed 5-0.

Gary Fisher, of Fisher Insurance updated council on health care options.

Sexton moved to pass Resolution #121817-01 approving Wellmark Health insurance renewal
rates for 2018. The City will participate in the “myBlue HDHP Gold 2000 PPO plan” with city
contributing 90% of the premium. The city will also fund a Health Savings Account for each
qualified employee, $1000 for single and $2500 for family. Second by Weber, passed 5-0.

Redlinger moved to fund $1000 for single and $1500 for family to the HSA account on January
3™ 2018. Balance of family plan will be paid over the next 5 months. Family Plan members
would be able to request balance of funds early, if needed. Second by Weber, passed 5-0.

City Hall Closed December 25" & 26" for Christmas Holiday, and January 1 & 2™ for New
Years.

Schnoebelen thanked City Staff for his retirement party.
Schnoebelen moved to adjourn at 7:21 pm. Second by Redlinger, passed 5-0.

"Full content of Council Meetings can be viewed on the City web site;
www.cityofriversideiowa.com
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